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 Surgical Scars 

Cardiorespiratory Scars 

Posterolateral thoracotomy 

 Most common 

 Patient placed in lateral 
decubitus position

 OPERATIONS: pulmonary 
resections (pneumonectomy/ 
lobectomy/ wedge), 
oesophageal surgery, chest
wall resection

 DETAIL: cut through
intercostal space beginning 
inferomedially to tip of
scapula 

Median sternotomy 

 Mainly for open heart surgery

 OPERATIONS: transplant, 
valve surgery, congenital 
cardiac defect corrections, 
CABG (!ask to look for vein
harvesting scar on legs) 

 DETAIL: sternum is cracked
open and chest opened

Anterolateral thoracotomy 

 Under breast 

 Left anterolateral 
thoracotomy is used for open 
chest massage 

Axillary thoracotomy 

 Muscle sparring approach

 OPERATIONS: pneumothorax, 
pleurectomy, pulmonary 
resections (pneumonectomy/ 
lobectomy/ wedge)

Pacemaker scar 

 OPERATIONS: pacemaker
insertion 
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Abdominal Scars 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 

Chevron (rooftop) modification 

 OPERATIONS: gastrectomy / 
oesophagectomy, bilateral 
adrenalectomy, hepatic 
resections, liver transplant 

Midline laparotomy 

 Incision follows linea alba 

 OPERATIONS: laparotomies 
(most abdominal operations 
can be done by this method) 

Pfannenstiel 

 Incision along pubic hairline  

 OPERATIONS: caesarean 
section, pelvic & bladder & 
prostate surgery 

Kocher 

 OPERATIONS: gallbladder & 
biliary tract operations 

 DETAIL: incision inferior and 
parallel to costal margin  

Mercedes Benz modification 

 Cevron + incision and break 
through xiphisternum 

 OPERATIONS: diaphragmatic 
hernias, Cevron indications 

Paramedian 

 OPERATIONS: spleen, kidney & 
adrenal operations 

Lanz 

 Made at McBurney’s point 

 OPERATIONS: 
appendicectomy 

 
Rutherford-Morrison  

 Extension of Lanz incision 

 OPERATIONS: implantation of 
a transplanted kidney, colonic 
resection, caecostomy, 
sigmoid colostomy (L) 

Loin 

 OPERATIONS: renal surgery 
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